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Vision of the
Graduate

The WLC graduate will
be an effective

communicator, a strong
collaborator, a creative
problem solver, a self-
directed learner, and a

responsible citizen.

Dear Wilton-Lyndeborough Residents,
It is a pleasure to share with you the accomplishments of our students, staff,
and parents in this annual assessment. Communication with our community
is important, so please take a look at this information. If you have questions,
please do not hesitate to contact the school. Continual improvement
continues to be our priority. We look forward to the challenges ahead and
thank our school communities for their endless support.

Sincerely, 
Tom Ronning, Principal
Katie Gosselin, Assistant Principal

Beliefs about Learning
All students have the potential to achieve
We inspire lifelong and achievement through a broad range of
experiences
It is vital to maintain a safe, productive, and inclusive learning
environment
We recognize that students, parents, and staff share responsibility for
open communication to maintain a thriving school community

NEAS&C
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Middle School Schedule Changes:
6  grade will have their own bell schedule and their own lunch
period

th

7  and 8  grade will have the same bell schedule and they will
eat lunch together

th th

All grades (6, 7, and 8) will have one Unified Art (UA) in the
morning and one Unified Art in the afternoon

Important Changes and
Dates for the 2025-2026

School Year!

Important Dates
August 4, 6, 8 - Concussion Testing 
August 11 - Pre-Season Meetings @ 6pm
August 21 - New Student Registration 10-6
August 22 - Grade 6 Meet & Greet 8:00-8:45
August 22 - Grade 9 Meet & Greet 8:15-9:00
August 29 & September 1 - No School

WLC Classes begin August 25th
HS Students attending Milford CTE - classes at Milford begin August
28th

Fall Sports Begin:
HS - begins August 18
MS - begins August 25

*Athletic Note - All forms and physicals are due within Final Forms prior to
the first day to play

First days of School

Grade 6 - Meet & Greet
Grade 9 - Meet & Greet

Grades 7, 8, 10, 11, 12 - Pick up at
WLC on either Aug 19 from 8-12

or Aug 20 from 12-6
Fall Athletes - August 11 @6pm

When will I get my
chromebook?



Attendance Rates
22-23: 87%
23-24: 89%
24-25: 92%

Wilton-Lyndeborough
Cooperative Middle/High School

School Facts

Enrollment Rates
22-23: 270
23-24: 248
24-25: 280

Projected 25-26: 287

WLC Phone Number: 732-9320
WLC Attendance (to report a child absent) call 

603-732-9320 or email WLC.Attendance@sau63.org

School Day (student day) Hours: 7:55-2:45
School Office Hours: 7:30-3:00

Website: www.sau63.org 

Discipline Rates
Middle School

2023-2024 School Year:      Detentions:  64    ISS:   23    OSS:   10
2024-2025 School Year*:    Detentions:  33    ISS:   40    OSS:   22
* this number represents approximately 8 students written up per month

High School
2023-2024 School Year:           Detentions:    44    ISS:    14   OSS:   25
2024-2025 School Year**:       Detentions:     14    ISS:    10   OSS:   9
**this number represents approximately 5 students written up per month



High School Teachers

English Department: Mr. Trask, Ms.
Morshed, and Ms. Lanzlinger
Math Department: Mr. Comerford, Mr.
Kiliulis, and Ms. Lusczyk
Social Studies Department: Mrs.
Rosana, Mr. Provost
Science Department: Mrs. Erickson, Mrs.
Blais

Meet our Staff!
An asterik * indicates they

are new to WLC! 

Unified Arts (MS and HS UA)
Ms. Anderson, Music
Mr. Scott*, Technology Education
Ms. Clark, Family & Consumer Science
Mrs. Wiley, Librarian
Mr. Reid*, Computer Technology
Mr. Coyle*, Physical Education
Ms. Colson*, Physical Education/Health
Ms. Hall, Art

Middle School Teachers

Grade 6: Mrs. McGrath, and 
       Ms. McLaughlin*

Grade 7: Mr. Wedge*, Ms. Sullivan*,
and Mrs. Rudd
Grade 8: Ms. Brewster, Ms. Norton,
and Mr. Sullivan

Special Education  
Mrs. Morrow

Mrs. Brewster
Mrs. Finigan
Ms. Ansara

School Counseling
Mrs. Kovaliv

and
Mrs. Bartoldus
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Academic Awards & Honors

WLC celebrates academic achievement each quarter. Students are recognized
for their academic grades, but also for their hard work, determination, and
improvement. High school students are awarded Honor Roll (all As and Bs) and
High Honor Roll (all As) per semester. Middle School students can earn those
same honors but on a quarterly basis.

Each month, two students in grades 6, 7, and 8 and selected as the Student of
the Month. This is a recognition for students who show random acts of kindness
and who go above and beyond inside the classroom. Additionally, two students
in either grade 9, 10, 11, or 12 are selected as Student(s) of the Month. 

In May of their graduating year, seniors attend an Awards Night where local
scholarships and academic awards are presented to seniors. In May of 2025, the
graduating senior class received over $100,000 in scholarships!

In addition, WLC recognizes graduates who have a GPA of 3.7 and above. This
year’s top students who graduated with summa cum laude are listed below!

Class of 2025
Valedictorian: Harrison Krug

Salutatorian: Jaryd Clark

Madison Clough
Kelsey Crouse

Lily Gibson
Mia Gorman
Ben Jacob



High School Clubs

Dungeons & Dragons
Robotics
Horticulture Club
Art Club
Drama Club
Chorus
Unified Club
Band
Student Leadership
Student Government
Coding Club
Prom Committee
Ski Club
Tennis Club

Join one or more of
our exciting clubs!

Fall: Soccer, Cross-Country, Golf
Winter: Basketball, Unified
Basketball, Indoor Track, Swim
Spring: Softball, Baseball, Track &
Field, Unified Volleyball

Check out our website for more
details: www.sau63.org

Middle School Clubs

Chess Club
Dungeons & Dragons
Halloween Club
Drama Club
Band
Chorus
Art Club
Robotics
Student Leadership
Unified Club
Coding Club
Ski Club
Tennis Club

Come to Homework Club!

Homework Club is held every Monday and Thursday from 2:45-
3:45. Help will be made available every day for all subject

areas. Homework Club meets in the library. We encourage both
middle and high school students to attend!

22-23  MS: 145   HS: 133
23-24  MS: 158   HS: 145
24-25  MS: 171    HS:  163

Note - some students may be
enrolled in more than one club

Athletics Club Participation
Rates
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Athletics

Middle School
Softball

Varsity Softball

Varsity Baseball
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May 10, 2025 Junior/Senior Prom

Vito Anzalone
and Kasey
Rondeau

Jackson
Galzarano

Nate Gill and
Victoria Lemoyne
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Assessments

State and Local Assessments
Middle School:
Grades 6, 7, and 8 take the NH SAS: Reading, Writing, and Math assessment
Grade 8 takes the NH SAS: Science assessment
Grades 6, 7, and 8 take the iReady assessment in Reading and Math

High School:
Grade 9 takes the PSAT 9
Grade 10 takes the PSAT 10
Grade 11 takes the PSAT NMSQT in the fall and the SAT in the spring
Grade 9 takes the iReady in the fall and winter  (unless they test out in the fall)

iReady Grade 6-8 Reading Scores iReady Grade 6-8 Math Scores

PSAT 9, PSAT 10, and SAT Scores for the Class of 2026
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Savings on Running Start
Programs-Enroll in one or more!

Last year, students at Wilton-Lyndeborough Cooperative High School
earned 69 college credits by taking Running Start courses. Compared to
in-state UNH tuition of approximately $1,940 per class, this represents a

potential savings of $133,860 to WLC students and their families.

Running Start courses are college-level courses offered simultaneously at
New Hampshire Community Colleges and at local high schools. High

schools interested in offering Running Start courses must gain approval
from their regional NH community college. The high school must have an
instructor who is qualified to teach at the college level, and a curriculum

that meets or exceeds the college’s requirements and standards. In order
to ensure that these standards are being honored, the high school

teachers are observed during the course by a supervising professor from
the college. Students who take approved Running Start courses are
technically enrolled at both the high school and at the college - and

simultaneously earn high school and college credit with a grade of C or
better.

In an effort to maximize this great opportunity for its students, WLC has
continued to add and promote the Running Start program. The school

offers 5 Running Start math courses (Calculus 1, Calculus 2, Precalculus,
Intro to Statistics, Quantitative Reasoning) and 2 Running Start English
courses (College Composition 1, College Composition 2). In total, since

WLC started offering Running Start courses in 2016, students have earned
296 college course credits, for a potential tuition savings of $574,240 in

today’s dollars.



Students Enrolled
in CTE programs

22-23: 6
23-24: 3
25-26: 21

Wilton-Lyndeborough
Cooperative Middle/High School

Career & Technology Education (CTE)

Wilton-Lyndeborough is partnered with Milford High
School, Mascenic High School, and ConVal High

School to attend “CTE” programs. Most programs lead
to at least one type of certification as part of the
program completion. These “CTE” programs are
considered electives and students in grades 10

through 12 are eligible to enroll!  

CTE Programs Offered
Milford, Mascenic ** &  ConVal ***

Adobe Photoshop      
Animation

Graphic Design
Marketing 

Screen Printing
Video Production I and II

Accounting I, II, and III
Applied Business

Applications
Business Management

Business Principles

Computer Science Principles
Data Schedules

Java Programming
Marketing

Culinary Arts I and II
Advanced Construction

Advanced Engineering &
Design

Automotive Service I and II**
Basic Welding

Construction Technology

Computer Science Principles
Precision Machining

Residential Carpentry
Robotics

Firefighter***
EMT***

Manufacturing (MASE)
Engineering Design
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Looking Ahead...

The school community will begin a self-study during next school year
for the upcoming Collaborative Conference visit during the Spring of

2027. Some of our 2024-2025 accomplishments include:

Math tutoring after school - 17 MS and HS students came in throughout the year
to work on math 
NHS - 11 students (HS) and 15 students (MS) were inducted
NHS worked with the community to support the district meeting to offer
babysitting
NHS and the Junior Class worked together at the annual Penny Sale
40 students graduated on May 30th - a 100% graduation rate
9  grade students completed the BioTrek competition and some went on to the
State Level competition

th

The music department held 2 concerts, 2 showcases, a play, a musical, and
participated in a music festival
We hosted several student art exhibits in the community
We welcomed many community members in as guest speakers - including Patsy
Belt and Ben Scalise
We held many field trips including; NHTI, NH Career & Construction, Field &
Forest Career Day, CTE visits, Manufacturing Day @ NCC, Pats Peak, Mt
Monadnock, The Institute of Contemporary Art, Ecology Camp, Washington DC
and more!
We held a Career Day with parent volunteers - some careers included police and
fire departments, education, health fields, and much more!
The WLC ski club expanded to include middle school this year
Athletics added a Tennis Club and we are adding Golf for the fall 
Athletics recognized 3 students at the NHIAA Scholar Athlete ceremony - Ben
Jacob, Kelsey Crouse, and Harry Krug
An average of 45 athletes were also scholar-athletes. This is over 50% of our
student-athletes!

As always, we welcome your ideas, feedback, questions and/or concerns. We can be
reached at:

Tom Ronning- T.Ronning@sau63.org or 603-732-9360
Katie Gosselin- K.Gosselin@sau63.org or 603-732-9361
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Alumni & Hall of Fame

WLC began it’s Alumni Wall in 2023. Graduates from WLC have
gone on to have incredibly successful lives. Some of our

alumni wall include parents who have students enrolled in
WLC as we speak! If you would like to be a part of our alumni

wall, please email Linda Draper @ L.Draper@sau63.org.

WLC began it’s Athletic
Hall of Fame in 2023. To

date, we have 16
inductees. If you would

like to make a
nomination for a coach,
athlete, or contributor,

you may complete a
nomination form on our

athletics' webpage.
They are due February

1, 2025.


